From: PublicAccessDC.Comments@Cherwell-DC.gov.uk [mailto:PublicAccessDC.Comments@Cherwell-DC.gov.uk] 
Sent: 05 October 2014 14:45
To: Public Access DC Comments
Subject: Comments for Planning Application 14/00204/DISC

Planning Application comments have been made. A summary of the comments is provided below.
Comments were submitted at 2:45 PM on 05 Oct 2014 from Mr Calum Miller.
	Application Summary

	Address:
	Oxford To Bicester Rail Link Buckingham Road Bicester 

	Proposal:
	Partal Discharge of Condition 19 (item2) Detailed scheme of assessment (noise) for section E of 10/00023/TWA. 

	Case Officer:
	Linda Griffiths 

	Click for further information


	Customer Details

	Name:
	Mr Calum Miller

	Email:
	

	Address:
	Appleyard Mill Street, Islip, Oxfordshire OX5 2SZ


	Comments Details

	Commenter Type:
	General Public

	Stance:
	Customer objects to the Planning Application

	Reasons for comment:
	

	Comments:
	Dear Madam/ Sir, I write to object to the application for discharge of planning condition 19 for section E of the Bicester-Oxford line, submitted by Chiltern Railways. I am a diocesan parent governor at Dr South's School, Islip, which abuts the railway. It is of great concern to me that the proposed scheme includes no noise or vibration mitigation for the school. Cherwell District Council has a duty to support its schools, their staff and governors to ensure the educational achievement of the pupils in their care. I am very concerned that the analysis conducted by Chiltern, which underpins their proposed scheme, is flawed and an inadequate basis for the mitigation scheme they have proposed. I trust that the planning officers at CDC are aware of the concerns expressed by their colleagues at Oxford City Council. These were sufficiently significant that they commissioned a truly independent noise and vibration survey by Arup Engineering. The results of this indicated that the analysis commissioned by Chiltern was, in parts, "incautious" and could have underestimated the impact of vibrations by up to four times. I would therefore request that CDC, as the planning authority, decline to discharge condition 19 for section E until they have, like OCC, commissioned independent advice on the levels of noise and vibration which would allow planning officers at CDC to make an informed determination on whether or not the increase in speed and frequency of train services through Islip will have a damaging effect on the education of children at Dr South's without appropriate mitigation measures. Yours faithfully, Calum Miller


